

The Grand Chapter of Connecticut Order of the Castern Star, Inc. Organized August 11, 1874

Miss Jennifer L. Willich - Worthy Grand Matron P.O. Box 174, Eastford, CT 06242

Ms. Marilyn C. Mattoon, PGM - Grand Secretary P.O. Box 143, Plymouth, CT 06782

Mr. William L. Greene - Worthy Grand Patron 1726 South Street, Coventry, CT 06238

> Mr. Paul H. Rice, PGP - Grand Treasurer 117 South Brook Road, Hampton, CT 06247

December 14, 2020

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

In light of the current COVID-19 pandemic situation in Connecticut, the Board of Directors voted on December 7, 2020 to continue suspension of subordinate chapter meetings until further notice. Chapters are encouraged to continue virtual social gatherings as they have been doing all along. Please continue to stay connected to one another.

Also pertinent to the local pandemic scenario is the Connecticut Grand Chapter Session scheduled for April 2021. The Board of Directors has voted to postpone the session to May or June 2021 with further pertinent information to follow as we navigate through the pandemic.

As a side note, Chapters are reminded to get their Annual Returns to the Grand Chapter office in accordance with the due date specified.

Keep smiling always, and please Keep Moving Forward!

Fraternally,

Jennifer L. Willich
Jennifer L. Willich
Worthy Grand Matron

William L. Greene
William L. Greene
Worthy Grand Patron

Marilyn C. Mattoon
Attest: Marilyn C. Mattoon, PGM
Grand Secretary